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SAN DIEGO MIRAMAR COLLEGE SAFETY COMMITTEE

MINUTES
Wednesday, May 12, 2010
Room A201A 1:00 p.m.

Committee Members/Safety Officers:
Present:
Brett Bell, Tom Davenport, Lezlie Davenport-Allen, Annette De Lozier, Alexandra DeRosa, Peggy Hunt, Dane Lindsay, Francine McCorkell, Carol Reagan, Stephen Um, Martin Walsh

Excused:
Carmen Coniglio, Tony Gutierrez, Dan Gutowski, Vuong Nguyen
Absent:
Ray Batenga, Reylyn Cabrera, Paul Chlapecka, Rick Covert, Thomas Eggleston, Brandy Gravett, Kurt Hill, Scott Holslag, Michael Lopez, Vince Margetta, Dante Mora, Elizabeth Thomas, Gary Waldrop, Dan Willkie, Joseph Young
Guests: 
Jane Obara, Judy Patacsil
The meeting was called to order at 1pm.

1. Approval of April 14, 2010 Minutes (F. McCorkell/A. De Lozier) MSC
2. Injury/Illness and Accident Investigation Reports Received Since Last Meeting
· A police recruit participating in a supervised physical training session experienced knee pain.  The recruit was seen at Sharp Rees Stealy.
· A student sitting in class was hit on the head by a clock that fell off the wall in D403.  The student was evaluated at Student Health Services and returned to class.  D. Lindsay reported he thinks the clock has already been moved.
· A police recruit injured their left shoulder doing push-ups.  Ice and warm water was applied to the injury.  The recruit was further evaluated at Sharp Rees Stealy.
· A visitor to the campus was running the police agility training course and began feeling shaky, dizzy and lightheaded.  Campus Police responded.  The visitor explained they had been feeling sick for the last few days from something they ate.  Medics evaluated the visitor, who refused to go to the hospital for further evaluation and drove themselves home.
3. Review/Update
a. Emergency Preparedness Plan (D. Gutowski)
D. Gutowski reported C-Cert training has been scheduled in June and campus staff has been identified to attend.
b. Road East of the A-100 Building (B. Bell)

T. Davenport had asked if the road east of A-100 was wide enough for vehicle and pedestrian traffic.  D. Picou had measured the area and indicated the minimum required number of feet is 20 feet although 24 feet is preferred.  The roadway is 21 feet.  The speed limit for this road is 15 miles per hour.
c. CIT Report (J. Patacsil)

J. Patacsil reported the team is working on a draft referral form and provided copies of draft for members to review.  The final form will be electronic and is hoped to be posted online soon.  When the online form is completed, team members will receive an e-mail and respond.   Committee members were asked to provide feedback on form for J. Patacsil to take to their meeting this afternoon or they can e-mail feedback for the next meeting over the summer. J. Patacsil indicated they have had a few incident referrals since the last time she attended the Safety Committee meeting.  This service is primarily for students, but they have reviewed incidents involving faculty/staff as well and may refer to workplace violence process as required.
d. Designated Smoking Areas (L. Allen/F. McCorkell)

L. Allen and F. McCorkell presented findings as indicated on a map, showing where there are currently ashtrays located.  Some are in designated smoking areas and some are not.  Five ashtrays are located in the Field House quad areas.  These are trashcans with ashtrays on top.  B. Bell was asked if these trashcans can be switched out and put trashcans w/out ashtrays since the area is a non-smoking joint-use area.  Facilities will look at seeing if these can be changed out with trash cans that have lids only.  D. Gutowski commented that at the last Joint Use Committee meeting, it was discussed to have the trashcans with the ashtrays on top moved to the perimeter of Field House quad area instead of having them in the center.  It was noted there are currently no ashtrays around the I-building.  D. Lindsay mentioned that originally designated smoking areas had a sign, ashtray and table.  Since the start of construction, ashtrays have been moved.  According to the information L. Allen and F. McCorkell provided, it looks like all current designated smoking areas have ashtrays except the I-bldg.  Ashtrays will be moved outside of I-bldg and the sign near the Science building where there is currently no ashtray will be moved to the designated location.  The area between the U-, I- and T-buildings seems to be a natural area for smokers.  D. Lindsay indicated there are several ashtrays located in that area.

B. Bell refreshed Committee members regarding the smoking survey given by ASC in 2007.  67% surveyed agreed to keep the designated areas as is.  A. De Rosa believes another survey was done in 2008 and will see if we can get results of that survey.  D. Linsday pointed out that he does not have the staff to pick-up the large number of cigarette butts left everywhere on campus.  B. Bell indicated he would like to see as many ashtrays around campus as possible to alleviate smokers throwing butts on the grounds.  At this point we will go ahead and re-establish the current designated areas.  D. Lindsay and L. Allen will walk the campus.  C. Reagan asked if there can be additional signage.  B. Bell reported a new sign design has been approved by the Facilities Committee.  Once current construction projects have been completed we will re-evaluate current designated areas and add additional signage.  D. Lindsay asked about attempting an information campaign to let the campus know where designated smoking areas are.  B. Bell indicated a notice can be sent twice a year beginning fall and spring from the Safety Committee providing information of what our campus policy is and ask all groups to share with faculty, staff and students.   B. Bell suggested waiting to see how the change with City goes since Mesa’s smoke free policy did not work out.  At a later date we can revisit whether we want to continue as a designated facility or non-smoking facility.  
e. Speed Bumps on Main Driveway (F. McCorkell)

F. McCorkell mentioned there is a concern of drivers not slowing down by the I-building and students not watching as they are crossing the road.  She suggested having additional speed humps installed.  B. Bell remarked there are adequate speed humps and there are visual cues painted on the road for pedestrian walk-ways in addition to signage.  D. Lindsay asked if there can be police presence during high traffic times.  Officer J. Obara indicated there could.
f. Student Safety

This question was raised last meeting as to what is the College Police officer route.  Officer J. Obara reported College Police Officers/CSOs are scheduled 6am-2pm and 2-10pm.  After 10pm will Dispatch will send someone from Mesa or City if needed.  There is no set route.  An officer may be in the office if working on paperwork or walking/driving around the campus.  If there is an arrest, an officer could be taken off campus for at least four hours.  B. Bell asked Officer Obara to please communicate the concern regarding evening coverage.  We have Aviation classes that run later than 10pm. He will also speak with Sgt. Gutierrez.  L. Allen indicated she has noted that even when officers are not seen, they are available when needed.  B. Bell added College Police provides remarkable service to the campus.
4. Safety Related Items
N/A
5. Next Meeting:  Wednesday, June 9, 2010 Room A-201A


The meeting was adjourned at 1:46pm.[image: image1.png]



�





�





�





�





�








Safety Committee
May 12, 2010
Page 1 of 3

